GEORGES COUNTY

THE PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

Office of Audits and Investigations

June 5, 2017

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Robert J. Williams, Jr.

Council Administrator

William M. Hunt

Deputy Council Administrator

THRU:

David H. Van Dyke

County Auditor

FROM:

Inez N. Claggett

Senior Legislative Auditor

RE:

Fiscal Impact Statement

CB-043-2017 Long Term Parking on Public Highways, Roads, and Streets

Pursuant to your request, we have reviewed CB-043-2017 to estimate its fiscal impact on Prince George's County, Maryland.

CB-043-2017 seeks to reduce the maximum time a motor vehicle, or trailer, can be parked on a public highway, road, or street, and amends the civil fine for violation.

The proposed Bill will reduce the length of time a motor vehicle, or trailer, may park on a public highway, road, or street, from seventy-two (72) hours, to twenty-four (24) hours, unless adjacent to the owner's home, or business. The civil fine for violation of long-term parking regulations will increase from Fifty Dollars (\$50) to Two-Hundred and Fifty Dollars (\$250).

Enactment of CB-043-2017 may have a positive fiscal impact on the County related to any increase in fines for violation of long-term parking regulations. The impact of which would be based upon the number of violations issued and collected, annually. A reasonable estimate of annual collections is not able to be determined at this time.

If you require additional information, or have questions about this fiscal impact statement, please call me.